
      
 

 
 

 
  

 
  

 
  

 
  

 
     

    
 

The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

Description:   Gamunex®-C 10%  
Material Number: 730805 
NDC #: 13533-800-71 
Lot#: B3GKD00483 
Expiry Dates: 12 JUN 2022 

As a precautionary measure, this voluntary withdrawal is being conducted due to a higher rate 
of allergic/hypersensitivity type reactions, a small number of which were considered medically 
significant. Hypersensitivity and anaphylactic/anaphylactoid reactions are a known risk with 
IVIG products. This withdrawal is being conducted with the knowledge of the U.S. Food and 
Drug Administration, Center for Biologics Evaluation and Research. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


